
Worship Service
Introit: 'Holy Holy Holy'

Silent Prayer

Call to Worship
Rejoice the Lord is King

You're Lord and King Adore
Mortals give praise and sing

And triumph ever more
Lift up your heart lift up your voice

Rejoice again I say rejoice
Hymn 175 v1

Invocation

Meditation from Psalm 25 v4-5: Daniel Guenin

Hymn NAH 150: Crown Him with many Crowns

Tithes and Offerings

Family Prayer: Alain Fidelia

Children's Story: Charlotte Marshall

Pound in the Pot which goes to paying the debt of the
pews

Scripture Reading: Ron Grant

Hymn 5: 'Let all the World in Every Corner', Ron Grant

Sermon: 
'Evangelism Exists Because Worship Does Not' 

Gideon Peterson

Hymn NAH 696: Redeemed ! How I love to Proclaim It 

Benediction: Gideon Peterson

Reflection in Silent Meditation

Organist: Brian Combridge
Elder: Alain Fidelia

Contacts
Pastoral Team

Jacques Venter
jventer@secadventist.org.uk / 07868 546 941

Geert Tap
gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942

Mary Barrett
mbarrett@secadventist.org.uk / 07961 777 446

Stanborough Centre Office
Michael Swain

stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07962 320 372

Church Clerk
swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07905 620 080

bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org
Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 3pm

16 April  2016

Welcome to
Stanborough Park Church

'He has made everything beautiful in His time'
Ecclesiastics 3:11

Pastoral Team: Jacques Venter; Mary Barrett; Geert Tap
Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church

609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL 01923 894 664
www.stanboroughchurch.org

facebook.com/stanboroughparkchurch
twitter.com/stanboroughpc

SUNSET 
TIMES

Today: 7:48pm 

 Next Friday: 7:56pm

YOUTH NOTES

PICNIC
 An afternoon of food, fun and rounders has been planned on the
park for the 14th of May for the families of teenagers aged 13-20.
Teens, bring your families and get training for an epic parents v

teens rounders match!

SOCIAL
The next social will be held upstairs in the Stanborough Centre at

7pm on the 23rd of April. Bring clothes you don't mind getting messy!

http://twitter.com/stanboroughpc
http://facebook.com/stanboroughparkchurch
mailto:bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org


Sabbath School
9.45am

Welcome: Daniel Guenin
Hymn 298: 'A Mighty Fortress Is Our God'

Prayer: Christian Guenin
Mission Spotlight: A Glimpse of the South Pacific 

Praise in Music: 'All of me' - Charlotte Marshall
Lesson Study: The Sermon on The Mount
Mission Offering & Prayer: Johnson Wong

Hymn 519: 'He Leadeth Me'
Closing Prayer: Caitlyn Balderstone 

Parallel Service
Speaker: Pastor Geert Tap

Sermon: When was God at His best?
Scripture Reading: Genesis 1:1-5

Praise leader: Beatrice Dan
Elder: Étienne Guenin

Coordinator: Sheena Murphy

 Things you Need to Know
WELCOME. The Stanborough Park Church Family welcomes
you  this  Sabbath  day.  We  pray  that  you  will  sense  the
presence of God as we worship together today. 

PRAYER CORNER. Let us pray for the injured and bereaved
following  the  firework  accident  at  the  temple  in  India.
Tomorrow is the last door -to -door opportunity to collect
funds  for  ADRA,  so  please  remember  to  pray  for  those
collecting that way. 

THE SINGING GROUP will be going to Fairway, 10 Highland,
Green Lane, S. Oxhey, WD194LX. at 3:30pm today.

MAGAZINES AND SMALL BOOKLETS are available on a table
in the north porch for you to collect and give away to your
neighbours and friends. 

WELFARE DEPARTMENT is  in need of non-perishable food -
tins, pasta, jam, biscuits, etc.,

LET'S WALK, 23 APRIL. Meeting at Chipperfield common and
viusiting  the  Villages  of  Chipperfield  and  Belsize.  Meet  at
Chipperfield Common. Leaving the Car park by cricket pitch
@3pm - the other side of green from Church.  Future walks
May 28th.

MESSY CHURCH is today! Come and have a fun afternoon
with us while we learn more about Joshua. For those families
who  have  booked,  registration  begins  at  3.45pm  for  a
prompt 4pm start. Looking forward to seeing you all! 

REVELATION BIBLE STUDY GROUP meets today in the Maple
Room 3.30 - 4.30pm. 

STUDY DONATION REQUEST. Dear Church Family, the Pastoral
team  would  like  to  draw  your  attention  to  the  following
request.  One  of  the  children  of  our  members  is  trying  to
complete his engineering degree. As we all  know studying
can be  very  expensive  however,  the  University  he  is  at  is
offering  a  Match-the-donation  opportunity.  Therefore  any
donation he receives from donors  in his  home Church the
University will match. Please would you be so kind and show
your support to this amazing young man who is working and
studying very hard, but is struggling financially to cover the
cost of his education. If you would like to help him and his
family,  financially  please  see  one  of  the  Pastors  or  the
Treasurer as soon as possible.

NATURAL CHURCH DEVELOPMENT (NCD) SURVEY. Please note
through out the day and week to come some of you will be
asked to help us on the 30th of April, directly after Church in
the Oak Room to complete our second NCD survey. We will
also have an open feedback and Q & A session on the 7th of
May at 4:30pm in the Church. We would like to encourage all
our members to come for this open feedback session.

PARENTS IN PRAYER meet on 23 April at 4:30pm, Maple Room.

THE SOUP RUN departs for London on Friday 22 April at 8:30 
pm. Pat Walton is the leader and Les Dean is the driver. If you
wish to go on the Soup Run please contact Pat Walton. The 
Soup Run is in urgent need of men's warm clothing plus 
bedding for the homeless people.

GLUTEN FLOUR. If you are interested in purchasing some 
gluten flour please contact Pat Walton.

LIFE GROUPS – MENS CYCLING CLUB. All men invited to join 
our next event on 17 April (weather permitting). Start time 
10:30am. Start Location: In front of Stanborough Church. 
Duration: 1-2 hours. Distance: subject to abilities, between 10-
20 miles. Do bring a helmet. Please register your interest by 
contacting Arto on 07956-941515.

LIFE GROUPS. A variety of Life Groups have been formed
so that we can get to know each other better, as well as
to deepen our experience with God. If you would like to
know more or to join a group, see Pastor Mary, Carolyn
or Etienne Guenin. 

LIFE GROUPS. The Gratitude Club has started up for this
quarter.  If  you  would  like  to  be  a  part  of  it,  please
contact Richelle Anim, Carlene Rafferty, or Pastor Mary

FAMILY MINISTRY PRAYER BASKET  is with will be with Dan
family. We invite the church family to pray for Beatrice
and her family. "For I am the Lord, your God who takes
hold of your right hand and says to you: Do not fear, I will
help you." Isaiah 41:13. Prayer request: If the church can
pray for  me for  a closer  relationship with God and for
personal projects. Also please pray for my parents, and
for their plans for the future.

TUESDAY  STUDY  GROUP meets  in  the  Maple  Room
10.30am - 11.30am. Topic: The Book of Acts.

THE JESUS TALKS, BIBLE & BAPTISM STUDY FOR TEENS. Each
Thursday from 6-7pm, in Pastor Geert's Office.

THE  FUNERAL  SERVICE  FOR  SUSAN  MALLINSON (nee
Emmerson) will take place on Monday 18th April at 2 pm.
in  the  Grantham  SDA  Church  and  then  to  the
Crematorium. 

SPECIAL  NEEDS  CAMP,  3-10  JULY  2016. We  would
welcome new staff to join our team this year. You would
travel  on  the  coach  from  Stanborough  to  Aberdaron
and return  after  camp,  with  full  accommodation  and
food provided whilest working with our campers during
the week. Why not bring a non Adventist friend to share
in an ADRA / BUC project where one of our aims is to
introduce Jesus to disabled people? Either check out our
website,  www.specialneedscamp.co.uk and  print  an
application form  and two reference forms,  or  contact
Joy Bussey, js.bussey@ntlworld.com or 01923 461044. 

ASCENSION DAY SERVICE. We are proud to be the host of
the  Churches  Together  Ascension  Day  service  on
Thursday  5  May 2016 at 7:30pm. Please join  us  for  this
service which will be led by our own Pastoral Team.

SENIOR CLUB will meet on Monday 18 April from 2-4pm.
The guest speaker is Alan Heslop who will be telling us of
his walk from Land's End to John o'Groats. We invite all
eligible members to come along and give your support. 

http://www.specialneedscamp.co.uk/
mailto:js.bussey@ntlworld.com

